Dear <<			>>,
I write to you on behalf of the Opal Association which represents businesses involved in various aspects of the opal production chain including mining, cutting, jewellery manufacturing, distribution, export and retailing.
Whilst Covid 19 has impacted all of our lives in various ways, the opal jewellery retail sector of our industry has been devastated by the closing of the international borders.
We estimate there are some 150-200 opal jewellery retailers in Australia who rely largely on international tourists for income. This sector could be worth upwards of $100M of exports annually.  Many of our members report that more than 90% of their normal sales revenue is from international tourists. Typically these businesses are located in high tourist traffic areas and therefore have significant rental costs.
A number of Federal Government announcements in the last 6 months indicated that whilst JobKeeper would not continue past March 2021, industries adversely affected for example the travel and tourism industries would continue to receive special assistance beyond April 2021. Unfortunately with the latest announcements, there appears to be no ongoing assistance for the opal retail sector. Many of these small businesses are now facing the prospect of trying to survive with little or no sales revenue and losing the lifelines of JobKeeper wage subsidy and the Covid19 rental relief regulations.
These small businesses are left with little option now but to lay off or stand down their remaining staff affecting many lives and forcing many more on to the JobSeeker queues. They also now face the prospect of having to pay large rents with no income. A potential recipe for financial disaster.
We ask that Federal and State Governments look at the predicament our members are facing and introduce immediate measures to help these valuable small businesses survive until international borders can be re-opened. 
These measures could be in the form of wage subsidies, rental relief, marketing assistance, grants or other meaningful initiatives which for a short term investment by Government could save a load of hardship and ensure the ongoing viability of the sector.
Yours faithfully,


Paul Sedawie
President.
